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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGES 

 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES COMMUNITY COHORT ENROLMENT MEETIN G  
The Board will be holding a community meeting to present the pros and cons of cohort enrolment 
and to get parents’ views. Currently students can start school when they turn five years of age; 
cohort enrolment refers to new entrants only being able to start school on a designated date (or 
dates) during each school term. The meeting will be held at school on 19 November at 7.00pm. 
 
CONGRATULATIONS TO TRACEY LANCASTER 
Congratulations to Tracey who has won the position of Learning Support Coordinator, working with 
a Hawkes Bay cluster of schools from 2021 and beyond. She will be supporting students with 
learning needs as they transition from Primary to Secondary schools. Unfortunately for us, this 
means that Tracey will be finishing her teaching at Koromatua School at the end of this school 
year. Tracey has been a wonderfully positive influence in our school, and we wish her all the very 
best in her new adventure. 
 
GARRY SMITH FINISHING HIS CARETAKER ROLE  
Our excellent caretaker has also decided it’s time to hang up his boots and enjoy the retired life at 
home. I’m sure you’ll agree with me that Garry has kept our school grounds looking like a finely 
manicured park. Garry will continue at school until a replacement is found. 
 
CARETAKER VACANCY AND APPLICATION PACK   
With Garry’s planned departure we are now seeking for a replacement caretaker. An application 
pack for this will be available on the school website from tomorrow Friday 30 October, 4.00pm. 
 
THANK YOU, ALL PARENT HELPERS   
A huge thanks to all parents and family members who have helped out with our recent school 
activities, the Glow Show, Yr5,6 camp at Ngaruawahia, and the current Yr7,8 camp at Raglan. We 
hope you all had a fun time. These events couldn’t have happened without you. 
 



 
                                                                                              
NEW CHILD ROAD SAFETY PICK-UP PROCEDURE 
In the past week we have had some uncomfortable 
moments when students have been moving to cars at the 
3 o’clock pickup. For example, we had a couple of cars 
back up when children were directly behind those 
vehicles trying to get to their parents’ cars; some children 
have been called across the road avoiding the controlled 
crossing; some students have been called across the bus 
lane to get into cars just as the bus is heading off. These 
situations need to be addressed.  
 
Accordingly, we will be trialing the following procedures from this Monday 2 November: 
 

·  Students who are being picked up by parents/whanau will wait within the school gates (by 
the driveway gate) and will not leave that area until a parent or family member physically 
comes to escort them to their car. If the weather is inclement these students will wait under 
the hall eaves by the hall kitchen and will be collected from there. 

·  Senior students who are walking home may leave the school grounds as currently allowed, 
to wait at the teacher-controlled crossing. 

·  Bus students will continue to wait at the bus assembly area by the school hall. 

Thank you for your cooperation. We’ll evaluate these procedures after a couple of weeks. 
 
PERMISSION SLIPS  
Just a reminder that when your child is first enrolled at Koromatua School we have you sign a 
Generic Permission Slip, indicating that your child can attend all of the school’s standard, well-
controlled off-site activities. This is so you do not have to complete return slips over and over 
again. Accordingly, we will only seek special permissions for activities that are particularly unusual, 
or that contain more risk, e.g. camps. 
 
SOUTH WEST HAMILTON EDUCATION OPTIONS   
You may be aware that Melville High School and Melville Intermediate School are looking at 
potential merging options.  
If you are interested in contributing your views to this process, please complete the survey through 
the following link. https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/H5RGP7J 
 

 
TUMUAKI TUARUA 

 
 
CAMPS 2020 
Camp Ng� ruaw� hia was awesome! A very big mihi to our parents who cooked the tino reka kai, 
supervised the t� meke activities, helped our tamariki overcome their challenges and showed 
aroha to them. 
Thank you Whaea Tracey and Whaea Nelz for organising such a great camp.  
Our Tuakana are at Camp Raglan this week and it is awesome too! 
We have the best view overlooking Wainui Bay with Mt Karioi behind our campsite. Another big 
mihi to those parents and older siblings who are helping us. We really appreciate it. 
Thank you Matua Freddy and Whaea Rose and Whaea Desi for organising this Camp.  
What a great way to end this year.  
 



WRITING CELEBRATION 
A group of tamariki from Yr 5-8 will be attending a special celebration at Melville Intermediate next 
Monday. Congratulations to these tamariki and a big thank you to Whaea Tracey for helping to 
organise this event.  
 
 
KOROMATUA SCHOOL ATHLETICS 
Wednesday the 4th of November for all 8-13 yr olds. If it is wet then it will be postponed until 
Friday the 6th of November.  
 
NZ PLAYHOUSE THEATRE PRESENTS   
‘Chilled’ a fun, interactive show about the Antarctic. This show is on today at 2pm for our tamariki. 
It will be in the school hall.  
Thank you to our wonderful PTA who have paid for each child to watch the show.  
 
We appreciate all our wh� nau who help our tamariki and kura in their learning. From cooking kai, 
transporting tamariki and supervising activities to providing financial support for shows. We 
appreciate all you do. What a great community we have.  
 
Ng�  mihinui 
Whaea Rose Nin  

 
                     PTA MESSAGES 

 
 
 
Koromatua School PTA would like to thank the Waipa District Council who 
granted the school $2500 to top up the adventure playground cushionfall. 
This has created a much safer space for our tamariki and the community 
and we are grateful for their generosity. 
 

                                                  
 
The school pool will be available over this summer – please see the flyer with further information a 
bit further down in the newsletter. 
 

 
OFFICE MESSAGES 

 
ATTENDANCE 
Thank you to those parents and caregivers who understand the importance of regular school 
attendance, both for their wellbeing and academic achievement.  If, for any reason your 
child/children are going to be late or absent from school, please contact us, online notification 
form, found on our school website, koromatua.school.nz, email, enquiries@koromatua.school.nz 
or phone the school office before 8.50am. 07 847 9828. 



 
NEW ENROLMENTS 
Please confirm any new in-zone enrolments with Corrina in the office 
if you have not done so already.   
This also includes any child/children going to be starting at Koromatua 
School anytime in 2021. 
 
It is really important to us to have as much notice as possible of future 
enrolments so we can ensure we are staffed correctly.  Up to 1 year in 
advance is advisable if possible. 
corrinag@koromatua.school.nz  
                                                                                                   
                     

 
 

EVENTS COMING UP 
 

28/29/30 October Room’s 1 & 2 – School Camp - Raglan 
4 November Tuakana/Teina – Athletics Day 
5 November Room 2 Visit to Waipa Museum 
6 November Tuakana/Teina – Athletics Day P/P date 
9 November PTA Meeting – 12.45*** 
10 November Potiki Athletics - Afternoon 
11 November HPV – Year 8 
12 November Newsletter Day 
12 November Room 1 Visit to Waipa Museum 
13 November Lower Waipa Athletics – Te Awamutu 
17 November Lower Waipa Athletics – P/P date 
19 November Community Meeting – Cohort Entry 7pm 
19 November BOT Meeting 7pm*** 
20 November School Assembly – School Hall 2.30pm*** 
23 November  TEACHERS ONLY DAY – NO SCHOOL 
26 November Newsletter Day 
26 November Tu Pono/Te Aroha Kapa Haka Dress Rehearsal to school – 2pm 
27 November Tu Pono/Te Aroha – Evening Show – 6.30pm School Hall*** 
2 December PTA Fun Day 
4 December School Assembly – School Hall 2.30*** 
8 December Senior Preliminary Prizegiving Assembly 2pm 
9 December Junior Prizegiving Assembly 
10 December Year 8 Dinner 
11 December Senior Prizegiving Assembly 
11 December LAST DAY OF TERM 4 

*** Indicates Parents/Caregiver’s are welcome. 
 
2020 TERM DATES   
Term 4: Monday 12 October - Friday 11 December 
 
                                                                                                       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                          
 
 
 



                                                
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

ROOM 6 
 

 
 
 

 
     
                                                                                                               
    
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                            

 
 



 
CAMP CYC 

 
 

                          
      
 
 
 

            
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
                      

                            
  
 

 



    

 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
ROOM’S 1 & 5 

 
Room 1 children have been visiting ALL the potiki classes for buddy time. 
These are the children who are buddying up with Room 5.  They role model reading among other 
things. 
 
 
 

 
                                                                     

   
  
 
     

 
 

 
                                                
 
 

enquiries@koromatua.school.nz  
WEBSITE:  www.koromatua.school.nz 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 ADVERTISED EVENTS FROM OTHER ORGANISATIONS 

     
SCHOOL BANKING   
 
First Credit Union School 
Banking is Back! 
First Credit Union provides a school 
banking service to all pupils at Koromatua  
School. 
Getting started is easy- just pick up an 
application pack from the school office, fill 
in the application form and return it to the 
school office. 
Our school banking day is a Tuesday.  
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